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      A BIG CONGRATULATIONS TO IPDG SCOTT! 

What a great year he had in spite of all of the curve balls he 

was tossed. It is my hope that we all show our gratitude  by 

going to his Appreciation Dinner in October. 

11A-2 finished the 2019-2020 year with 1301 members, 

which reflects a big drop from July of 2019.  The District also 

suffered the loss of 4 clubs this past year. We currently have 

38 clubs. The loss of revenue from those four clubs, and 

from others around the state, is the cause for the call for a 

dues increase. This increase is on hold for right now, but it 

will be brought up again by the Council of Governors. We 

have all heard, “YOU ARE PREACHING TO THE CHOIR”.                                                                 

Yes, the people who read this newsletter understand a lot 

of what is happening.  However, what is needed now is for 

all of you to take it back to your club and talk about it.  

Membership is the lifeline of all service organizations.  Now 

is a good time to get new members as people are looking                                                           

to help others. Lions can fill that need. Have a GREAT summer and enjoy your family and friends. The 

installation of NEW CABINET OFFICERS is July 19, 2020 at the Washington Lions Hall on Van Dyke, just 

north of 26-mile road.  The installation begins 12 o’clock noon. 

Thanks to everyone for the support this past year. I had a great time seeing all of you and I look forward                                                          

to a new year --   THANK YOU! 

DG 11A-2 

Leo Schaefer 



1st Vice District Governor’s Notes 

The start of a new Lions year is here!  Governor Leo is      

already hard at work making sure we have a successful 

year.  We are starting with a bunch of new challenges, but I 

know we can meet those head on and have a great year.  

Congratulations to Immediate Past District Governor Scott 

Berry on a wonderfully successful year.  So, now I am your 

1st Vice District Governor and I am looking forward to    

serving you over the next several years.  This will be a great 

Year with Governor Leo leading the way.  I have been in Lions and around Lions for a long time.  This  

doesn’t mean that I have stopped learning and growing and , with your help, I will do both this year.  If 

your club has an upcoming project, event or fundraiser, please let me know as I would like to come out 

and get to know your club better and to give you a hand.  If we all work together, it is possible.  You have 

to believe in what you do and why you do it.  There is a quotation by Georg W. Friedrich Hegel that I 

think sums up what we, as Lions, Lioness & Leos do: “Nothing great in the world has ever been            

accomplished without passion.”  We are certainly a passionate group, which I think that you have to be 

if you want to help others.   

I think that is enough for this month.  I would like to again thank all of you for your support and I look 

forward to seeing all of the familiar faces and to meeting all of the new ones.  Have a great summer!  

1st VDG Jim, Jr. 



2VDG Elliott Hilton 

 
Dear Lions, Lioness and Leos of 11-A2: 
 
It is an honor to serve as your Second Vice District  
Governor for the 2020 - 2021 year in Lionism. 
 
As I am writing to you, I thought it was important to     
reflect on the past few months and the impact that the 
quarantine has had on all of us.  This has been a       
difficult time for all of our clubs, members and the     
charities that we serve in the district.   
 
 I have been reflecting on the words of one of my       
heroes, Fred McFeely Rogers, known to most of you as 
“Mister Rogers.”  I remember Fred saying that we 
should have hope in the future, and that we should    
never give up on that hope.  Hope is something that has 
helped all of us to continue to keep our motto, “We 
Serve,” alive.    
 
I ask each of you to think of ways that we can continue 
to spread hope to those who are close to us:  Those in 
our neighborhoods, the members of our home clubs, 
those charities that we support, and all of the proud    
Lions, Lioness and Leos in our great district.  

Let us keep each other in thought and prayer as we continue to work together to serve 
those in need in our communities. We serve better together! 
 
I look forward to seeing all of you at the District’s Cabinet Installation on July 19. 
 
Remember to never give up on HOPE! 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
 
Elliott Hilton 
2VDG District 11-A2 



This handsome service dog is featured in Leader Dog’s newest on-campus newsletter.  Senna 

was puppy-raised by IPP Mike PIkelas of the Lake Orion Lions Club.  It is awesome to see first 

hand what a Lion can do and the impact we have on the lives of people we may never meet!  

What’s Going on Around the        

District? 

Since the Troy Community Lions White Cane         

Fundraiser was cancelled due to COVID19, club   

members decided to start a Virtual GoFundMe White 

Cane Fundraiser. Pictured is Lion Bill Gelement who 

usually chairs our annual campaign (note: this picture 

was taken in 2019). Members are sharing the           

information on their Facebook, Twitter and social  

media pages. The Troy Community Lions White Cane 

GoFundMe campaign URL is https://

charity.gofundme.com/o/en/campaign/troy-

community-lions-virtual-white-cane-fundraiser  

https://charity.gofundme.com/o/en/campaign/troy-community-lions-virtual-white-cane-fundraiser
https://charity.gofundme.com/o/en/campaign/troy-community-lions-virtual-white-cane-fundraiser
https://charity.gofundme.com/o/en/campaign/troy-community-lions-virtual-white-cane-fundraiser


When faced with the cancellation of 

Jubilee (one of their largest events) 

the Lake Orion Lions Club turned to 

collecting, sorting and recycling 

bottles and cans as an alternative 

fundraiser.  Spearheaded by Lion 

Roger Brodeur and supported by   

Lions and community members alike, 

the bottle/can drive netted the club 

over $5000! 

Preparations are underway for the Third Annual Bear Lake Ultra-Marathon to be held on October 17 and 

18 at the Bear Lake Camp.  Shown here clearing trails are (from L to R) James Boomer, Jim Lykins, Adam 

Becher, Jesse Walling and Jack Becher. 





The Royal Oak Lions Club just finished our Installation of Officers for 2020-2021. Normally we would have a dinner to do 

this. However, this year we met on Zoom. Our Club has been going for 92 years and we are continuing to change with the 

times. One of our members lives in Brighton, another lives in Troy, another lives in Grosse Pointe Park and they all attend-

ed this Installation. Our newly installed President, Lion JoAnne Swan, has, in her acceptance speech, encouraged us to 

change with the times, with the hope that Zoom may enhance our ability to get new members. Also, for those members 

who may have difficulty for health reasons, etc. in attending a meeting in person, we are hoping that, even if we have an 

in-person meeting, they may be able to join the meeting via Zoom.  

A Zoom Testimonial from The Royal Oak Lions Club... 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

There were no new members reported this 

past month….  
 












